Gerhard Maurer eMail: maurerinti@gmy . de
Hauptstrasse | Date: 20.04.2018

55758 Oberrerdenbach

Germany

To:

Rev. Lim Sekidng

Taiwan Christian Church Council
of North America

89 Cambell Ave.

Williston Park , NY 11586
USA

Keng-thia™ e Lim Bok-su siu phoe péng-an!

One third of the year 2018 is almost gone. So it's highest time {o give you a reply to your letter dated
111272017, T'm sorry to say that your letter "got lost” on my desk, nevertheless I want Lo thank you for vour

faithful remembering former mussionartes to Tatwan, meluding myself.

I algo wanl to thank you for the generous gift of USSE 250,00 vou have matled in vour letter to me.

Though we have left Taiwan in 1991, the memories are still very vivid m our minds and hearts, We still are
in tuch wiih Tiong-béng Kau-hod in Taichung, The Church is growimg. They have hired a second pasior
especially for youth work. Yet, as time went by several of the pzople we loved and honored have gont {o be
with the Lord,

Sorry o say, bul we have fosl contact with H6'-boe and Kio-thiu, but  know that in Kio-thiu they have
buitd a church building several years ago.

Ag far as we are conceraed we are thankful for God's gmce (o vs. Though we have some health problems
that come along with our age, we still are able to take care of ourselfs - and to keep our yard in proper shape.
My wife will be 80 this vear and I will be 82, and Lord willing we'll celebrate our 50th wedding anniversary
this vear.

I'm also preaching once a month regularly. [ count it a privileg 1o serve the Lord in this way and I'm doing it
with a joyful heart.

I you ever should plan to come to Germany let us know in advance. We'd like to welcome vou to visit us in
our home.

Thank vou agam for your loving care. May the Lord our God bless you and keep vou in His perfect peacel

In Christ thankiully vours,




